
OAHU Conference Call Board Meeting 

September 22 2022  
  

In Attendance: Sheri Maskow, Frank Spinelli, Jennifer Kauffman, Bob Nicolls, Matt Forney, Shawn 
Kasych, Rich Muccio, Andrew Toppin, Bill Barrett, Kelly Belote, Dee McFarland, Bill Barrett, Barb Gerken 

 

Called to order at: 1:38pm 

Shawn and Matt called in to intro and that he updated the legislature tracker and sent that out if you 
click on the bill you are able to read the rest of the bill. The legislation the first 6 months of the year is 
very slow there is a redistricting lawsuit that was filed, the supreme court of Ohio just told the 
commission you need to work on this again to get districts that are fair.  

Sedgwick- Group discounts are still at 53%, that is the max and it has not changed, and Bob does not see 
it changing anytime soon. Two different groups that our agents can promote Traditional group rating 
and then there is retro groups based on group performance. Both of those programs have different filing 
deadlines, but the application is the same as AC3. Traditional is due by the end of November- retro 
group is due on January 31st and then we will be completely filed. Policy year runs July 1 through June 
30th. We will have our final group number shortly after January 31st. Sheri is working with Bob on making 
sure that the transition to the new name is started and ready to go after the first of the year and we will 
work on new marketing materials as well.  

WRAHU- They have 38 members. Dee is working on programming for the upcoming year and is still 
looking for someone to replace her is President.  

NW- Working on a networking event over the holidays and planning for the upcoming year  

NE- They have their programs scheduled out for the rest of the year and already have their product fair 
booked for the next year.   

GC- Still looking for someone to replace Jennifer Kauffman as the President. Have held a couple of 
networking events to try and get membership to grow but it has really be stagnant.  

CAHU- Have had a successful year, they have a holiday event planned and they are working on their next 
programming year.  

Cap Con- Reminder to everyone on the call to get registered soon as you can only get reimbursed for at 
the early bird rate. Check with your locals to see what they reimburse. This year is back to in person. The 
NE chapter has secured a group rate at the YOTEL again.  

DAS- We would like to hold an in person DAS again in 2023 more information to come soon. 

Leadership awards- Please start thinking of people to nominate.  

Adjourned at 2:37pm 


